Town of Mineral Springs

Town Hall  

3506 S. Potter Road

Town Council

Special Meeting 

August 26, 2010 ~ 7:30 PM 

Minutes 

The Town Council of the Town of Mineral Springs, North Carolina, met in Special Session at the Mineral Springs Town Hall, Mineral Springs, North Carolina, at 7:30 p.m. on Thursday, August 26, 2010.

Present:
Mayor Frederick Becker III, Mayor Pro Tem Jerry Countryman, Councilwoman Valerie Coffey, Councilwoman Lundeen Cureton, Councilwoman Peggy Neill, and Town Clerk/Zoning Administrator Vicky Brooks. 
Absent:
Councilwoman Janet Critz, Councilwoman Melody LaMonica, Deputy Town Clerk Sandara Coates and Attorney Bobby Griffin.
Visitors:
None.
1. 
Opening

· With a quorum present Mayor Becker called the Special Town Council Meeting of August 26, 2010 to order at 7:31 p.m.

2.
Consideration of Awarding a Contract on the Agricultural Building Roof Replacement
· Mayor Becker explained that the purpose of this agenda item was for the evaluation of the bids and approval of the low bid for the remodeling repair work at the old school building.  Mayor Becker pointed out that he had given the council, for their reference, the bid packet, which gives the details of the contract and the scope of work.  Ms. Vicky Brooks, Mr. Donald Gaddy, and Mayor Becker met with the bidders at 3:00 p.m. on Tuesday, August the 24th.  The sealed bids were opened; the bidders were Godfrey Construction of Wingate; Book Construction of Indian Trail; and Guthmann Construction of Charlotte.  Book Construction and Godfrey Construction were $100 apart; Godfrey Construction was the low bidder.  Mayor Becker advised the council that even on these informal contracts, they are “almost” obligated to award the contract to the lowest qualified/responsible bidder Godfrey Construction is extremely credible.  Councilwoman Neill responded that she had nothing to add, “everything looks good”.  Mayor Becker pointed out that the Capital Project Ordinance was budgeted for $45,000; we are substantially under budget.    
· Councilman Countryman made a motion to approve the Godfrey Construction bid and contract in the amount of $35,400 and to authorize the mayor to sign the contract on behalf of the council and Councilwoman Neill seconded.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:
Ayes: Coffey, Countryman, Cureton, and Neill

Nays: None
3.
Consideration of Retaining a Construction Observer to Oversee the Agricultural Building Roof Replacement

· Mayor Becker explained that Mr. Don Gaddy has actually done a lot of “pro-bono” advisement for him on this project so far; he helped draw up the specifications, the bid form, and attended the bid opening.  Mr. Gaddy is willing to have the town retain him as a freelance consultant; his fee is $60 per hour as a construction observer and construction manager.    Mr. Gaddy will also be able to help Mayor Becker and Ms. Brooks with things like the bond and overseeing the contract.  This was not something that was put out for competitive bid, but it seems to be the “going-rate” for this sort of thing and we were very happy with the job Mr. Gaddy did in his capacity with Pease on the town hall project.  Mayor Becker recommended that the council authorize retaining Mr. Gaddy and suggested that a ceiling could be put on the hours (i.e. 20 hours/$1,200) without further approval from the council.  Councilman Countryman commented that in the corporate world of communities (places like Monroe, Charlotte, New York City) they have an individual within their public works system who would do this as a job; however, Mineral Springs does not have that luxury and he doesn’t see it as being the mayor’s or the clerk’s responsibility.  “We need somebody that has professional knowledge in this field to oversee it; the fee is not exorbitant or out-of-line”.  Councilwoman Coffey added that Mr. Gaddy has a history with the town and he will be excellent with this job.  Councilwoman Neill commented that she did not think a cap was necessary, since Mr. Gaddy has demonstrated his professional abilities with Pease in overseeing the construction of the town hall.  Councilman Countryman asked what length of time they were going to be involved in the job.  Mayor Becker responded that the contract has given them 45 calendar days and there is a $100 a day penalty beyond that; the reason for the 45 days is because there may be “dead days”.  
· Councilwoman Coffey made a motion to retain Mr. Donald Gaddy to oversee the project, to work alongside Mayor Becker on this project as the construction observer with the hourly rate as stated and Councilwoman Cureton seconded.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:  
Ayes: Coffey, Countryman, Cureton, and Neill

Nays: None
· Mayor Becker updated the council on the extra work he has been doing in preparation of the contractor beginning the job.  Page two of the contract states that the contractor would do the exterior trim/glazing and replace two broken window panes; the owner will remove the security mesh from the eight windows and remove the one air conditioner window unit prior to the contractor’s work.  Mayor Becker removed the security mesh and found a half-dozen of those window panes cracked, so instead of asking the contractor for a change order to replace those window panes as well (which could cost $100 a pane), Mayor Becker is in the process of fixing those cracked panes.  Councilwoman Neill thanked Mayor Becker and Ms. Brooks for the amount of time that was put into the contract, which is extremely professional and exceptionally well done.  Mayor Becker commented that we are looking forward to having a weather tight building, so that we don’t have to have any concerns about rotting, damage, or the infiltration of “critters”.  Mayor Becker added that the Capital Project Ordinance allows him to “volunteer” his services to clean the building out and get a dumpster over here.  
4. 
Adjournment

· Councilman Countryman made a motion to adjourn and Councilwoman Coffey seconded.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:

Ayes: Coffey, Countryman, Cureton, and Neill
Nays: None

· The meeting was adjourned at 7:44 p.m.

· The next regular meeting will be on Thursday, September 9, 2010 at 7:30 p.m. at the Mineral Springs Town Hall.

Respectfully submitted by:

Vicky A. Brooks, CMC, Town Clerk



Frederick Becker III, Mayor
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